
We are at a bit of a crossroads in our 

congregation right now. It may not seem 
like it, you may not notice it or it may not 
be something that you recognize because 

it doesn’t impact you closely; but Calling 
a new principal is a significant change, 
not only to the school but to the 

congregation as well. I speak as one from 
both sides of the coin, one who has Called 

a number of principals, and one who has 
served twice as a principal. Trust me 
when I tell you, that it does make a 

difference in the congregation, as well as 

the school.  

We would be amiss to think that the 

principal is only here for the school. The 
principal and the teachers are Called by 

the Congregation, not by the school. It is 
not just a unified budget that we have, 
but it is a unity of head, heart and hands, 

all of us together as church, school and 
preschool. A principal makes an impact 

on the life of the entirety of Emmaus 
Lutheran. This is why this is such an 
important time for Emmaus. We have had 

many faithful principals in the past, and 
we will have opportunity to thank Mr. 
Martin down the road, but right now we 

turn to the future of Emmaus.  

We have installed our Principal Call 

Committee. We have already been 
diligently at work and have set up an 
entire time table to move forward. We are 

working both in meetings and between 
meetings, engaging one another in emails 

and conversations so that we may use the 

best of the time we have, first to the glory 
of God and secondly so that we are 
diligent in our duties serving the 

congregation. As pastor, I want to thank 
these people for the time and effort they 
are not only putting in now, but the 

many, many hours ahead in the time 
frame we have. These are solid people 

making wise decisions for the sake of the 

Lord’s Church.  

Now you may not be on the Call 

Committee, but that does not mean you 
do not have a role to play. Your most 
important role is to pray! Pray for the 

committee and the work that has to be 
done. Pray for the church, school and 

preschool that God provides us with a 
brother or sister in Christ that will 
joyfully, with a Christ-like heart, lead our 

school forward. Pray for the teachers and 
staff of the school. They need your 

prayers each and every day as they bring 
the Gospel to these children and their 
families. Pray for our unity as one body in 

Christ, that any divisions that might be 
here cease; that the Devil would not gain 
a foothold throughout this process or find 

a way in to divide us whether within 
church or within the school itself with 

parents, students and teachers. The Devil 
is always searching for a door, a window 
that is cracked open just a bit, so that He 

can squirm his way in a try to destroy the 

work that God is doing here.  

From the Desk of Pastor Olsen:  
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Pray for our new principal. We do not know 

who he or she is, but God does. So let us 
start praying for that person, that God 

would prepare them to be a part of our 
family and that He would provide for the 
congregation and school that they are led 

here from. This new principal needs our 
prayers now. Pray for the families in our 
school that God’s Word would reach them 

amid the struggles in their lives; that the 
unchurched would find a home with us; 

that those struggling with work, parenting, 
marriages or health and finances look to 
Christ for their hope and peace. And pray 

that the Lord would provide us with ample 
opportunities for new families in our 

church, school and preschool, so that we 
might share with them the love of God in 
Jesus Christ, His victory over sin, death 

and the power of the Devil, and that there 

is forgiveness and new life in Christ Jesus.  

Now does that give you enough to do? If 

not, then add then these words from 
Hebrews 10, “23 Let us hold fast the 
confession of our hope without wavering, for 
he who promised is faithful. 24 And let us 
consider how to stir up one another to love 
and good works, 25 not neglecting to meet 
together, as is the habit of some, but 
encouraging one another, and all the more 
as you see the Day drawing near.” (Heb 

10:23-25 ESV) So let us hold to that 

confession of faith that we have so 
blessedly been given, Courageously 

Confessing Christ. Let us encourage one 
another for God has given us to one 
another to build up the body in love, doing 

good works which God has set out 
beforehand for us to do (Eph 2:10). And 
finally, let us not stop coming to worship 

together as brothers and sisters in Christ, 
meeting at His table to receive that most 

blessed of gifts that He has given us, the 
forgiveness of sins through His Word and 
Sacrament. Getting a principal doesn’t 

begin with a process, but it begins with a 
people gathered around Word and 

Sacrament, receiving the gifts of God and 
going forth out of His love for us, to love 

our neighbor.  

We are at a crossroads in the 122-year life 
of Emmaus, but it is one that God will lead, 
guide and direct as He always has for 

Emmaus. We will trust in Him and work 
together as His children for the glory of the 

Son of God, who came to take away the sin 
of the world, who came to take your sin 

away.  

     Blessings in Christ, 

     Pastor Olsen  

Bible Study Opportunities 

Sunday Mornings 

Sunday School 
We look forward to sharing God’s Word 
with your children! 
Preschool (Age 3) - Grade 1 Students 

meet in Ms. Schoof’s/Kindergarten Room 
(front hallway). 

Grades 2—5 meet in Mrs. Dahnke’s/Grade 
5 classroom (west hallway). 

Grades 6-8 met in Mr. Dahnke’s/

Grade 8 Classroom (west hallway). 
 

High School Students/
Adult Bible Class 
Please join us as we gather at the 

back of the sanctuary to study 
and learn more of God’s Word.   
 

All are welcome to join us after the worship 

service! 



Lent Worship 
Lent is the penitential time of preparation 
before the celebration of Jesus’ 
resurrection.  It’s 40 day duration (not 

counting the Sundays in Lent) begins on 
Ash Wednesday.  In the early church, Lent 

developed as a time of intense instruction 
for those who would be baptized at the 
Easter Vigil.  The name comes from the 

Anglo-Saxon word for “spring” and the Old 
English word for “lengthen,” as in the 
lengthening of days with the approach of 

spring. 

This year our midweek services will take us 

on “A Lenten Journey with Joseph.”  Join 
us as we study God’s Word in Genesis and 
Luke. 

 
 

Ash Wednesday 

Wednesday, March 2 
7:00 p.m. 

“The Genesis of Joseph” 
Genesis 30:22-24 

Holy communion will be celebrated. 

Ash Wednesday 
Soup  Supper 
Join us on Wednesday, March 
2, at 5:30 p.m. for our Soup 

Supper.  Come and enjoy a delicious 
variety of soups and desserts before we 
gather for worship.  Watch for more 

information in the News & Notes.  All are 
welcome! 

 

Mid-Week Lent Services 

Wednesdays at 7:00p.m. 
March 9  -  April 6 

March 9        “A Won drous Silence” 

Genesis 37:12-36; Luke 22:14-30 
 

March 16    “A Miracle of Miracles” 
Genesis 39”1-21; Luke 22:31-51 
 

March 23      “Wait for the Lord” 

Genesis 41:9-16, 25-44; Luke 22:52-71 
 

March 30  
“Chased by a Dirty Conscience” 

Genesis 42:6-24; Luke 23:1-25 
 

April 6        “God Does Have a Plan” 

Genesis 45:1-15; Luke 23:26-47 
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Journey Postponed . . . 
After much deliberation, the Board of Christian Education has 
decided to postpone this year's Journey to the Cross event. Concerns over Covid prompted 

this difficult decision. It is our hope and prayer that we can offer this event in 2023.  

Men’s Ministry Event 
The men of Emmaus are scheduling a night out for fun and fellowship.  We 
are making plans to do some axe throwing, pool, cornhole, and even some 
Lutheran beverage of choice.  We’ve targeted Saturday, March 5, for our “fifth 

on the 5th” event and will plan to start around 4:00 pm.  Look for more 
details in upcoming News & Notes.  We’re looking forward to a great time 

together. 



Board Reports 
Board Chairpersons:  Please be sure to submit your board’s report/meeting minutes to 

Darlene by:   

Wednesday, March 2nd, for the March 8th Church Council meeting. 

Reports will be compiled and e-mailed, along with previous Council Meeting Minutes and 

the Agenda, on the Friday prior to the Council meeting.  Thank you!  

Board of Elders Monday, February 7 7:00 p.m. 

Board of Christian Svc Tuesday, February 8 4:30 p.m. 

Board of Christian Ed Tuesday, February 8 6:00 p.m. 

School Board Tuesday, February 8 6:00 p.m. 

Church Council Tuesday, February 8 7:00 p.m. 

Board of Finance Thursday, February 17 6:30 p.m. 

February Meetings 

Board of Elders Monday, March 7 7:00 p.m. 

Board of Christian Svc Tuesday, March 8 4:30 p.m. 

Board of Christian Ed Tuesday, March 8 6:00 p.m. 

School Board Tuesday, March 8 6:00 p.m. 

Church Council Tuesday, March 8 7:00 p.m. 

Board of Finance Thursday, March 10 6:30 p.m. 

March Meetings 

Church Office  

Please note that the Church Office will be closed for Presidents’ Day  

on Monday,  February 21st. 
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The Giving Tree 

Thank you, thank you, thank you to everyone who generously donated 
to the Giving Tree families this Christmas. It was a great success!  
      

          Jessica Barkdull 

The 

Emmaus 

GIVING TREE 

Thanks Everyone! 
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Principal Call Committee 
After the announcement at the last Voters’ Assembly of the retirement of Keith Martin at the end of 

this school year as Principal of Emmaus Lutheran School, church leadership organized a Call 

Committee to assist in the calling of a new Principal. 

Church Leadership undertook a challenge to make this Committee inclusive of the various groups 

in the congregation (school families, member families, non-member families, young members, older 

members, faculty etc.).  To that end, Church Council developed a team of individuals that will serve 

as the Call Committee.  They are as follows: 

    William Bradley, Jr., Chair     Jessica LaBrash, Vice-Chair 

    Jim Heeren         Tiffany Diehm, Secretary 

    Kathy Veit         Paul Stockinger 

    Beth Stockinger        Cassandrea Gilliom 

    Todd Eigenschink – non-member   Pastor Roy Olsen, Ex-officio 

The first order of business is to review the relevancy of the present Principal Job Description and tie 

it into the present and future needs of the school.  Also, several groups will be surveyed regarding 

their thoughts about the characteristics needed for a Principal at Emmaus.  The congregation, school 

families and faculty will be surveyed or interviewed for their views.  Changes to the Job Description 

could be made after the surveys and interviews, or it could remain substantially the same.      

Through the assistance of the Indiana District of the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod, we will filter 

through potential candidates arriving at an appropriate number to ascertain interest in a Call to 

Emmaus school.  If interested, an initial telephone call will be made to each candidate with a second, 

more in-depth conversation.  We will get an appropriate slate of candidates for consideration of the 

congregation in order to issue a Call. 

After the Call has been extended, the candidate and their family will be invited and hosted by 

Emmaus for a visit to our church and school.  After the visit, the person will make the final decision 

and convey that to the members of the Call Committee who will in turn notify the congregation.   

We have a very aggressive timeline of having the calling process completed by May 1, 2022.   The 

congregation, as with any other Call, will meet and decide to extend a Call to one individual.  You 

will make the final decision.   

All of this will be done by May 1, 2022.  We have much to  accomplish.  Please include this process 

in your prayers.  If you have any additional ideas, please see any of the above members of the Call 

Committee.  Periodic updates will take place every-other Sunday in the announcement period at the 

end of the Divine Service.   

What if we do not make the abovementioned date of May 1, 2022?  Plan “B” is being discussed as 

the hiring of an Interim Principal for the following school year.   We will have more about that 

process if and when we need to implement such a plan.                                                  (continued on pg 6) 
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Cookie Fair a Success! 

The Guild wants to send 
THANKS to all our cookie 

Bakers and Shoppers for 

making our Dec. Cookie Fair 
a success.  Our profit was 

$1,620 which will surely help us to fund 

church, school, and preschool projects. 

As always, we depend and are very 
appreciative of your support! 
 

2022 Allocations 
Our monthly meeting was held on January 
19th, and the process of allocating our 

funds began as follows: 

So far, we have committed almost $6,000 
with more requests and money grants to 

come to our February meeting. 

1.  Our recurring expenses will be about 
$2,000 - including:  Portals 

Of Prayer; Fort Wayne Lutheran; 
Altar Guild supplies;  Communion, 
Baptism, and Confirmation expenses; 

Bulletin print licensing; Clip Art; 
Member Caller charges; vocal choir 

and handbell choir needs; pulpit 

supplies, etc. 

2. Church -- $2,000 to help defray 

Higher Things Conference costs for 

our high school youth attending; 

3. School athletic teams - $700 for 
updating sports equipment for our 

teams. 

4. Church Office - $500 for a new 

typewriter - used to complete 

required forms, etc. 

5. Handbell Choir -- $150 for new 

music. 

6. Vocal Choir --  $300 for new music. 

February Meeting 
At our February 9th meeting we will 
consider:  a school request, several building 
needs, and a belltower donation with the 

rest of our funds. Join us if you can. 

Ash Wednesday is March 2nd, and the 

Guild and School Staff will discuss a Soup 

Supper, if it will be possible by that date. 

P l ease  remember  our  ongo ing 

fundraisers:  the $1 greeting cards, $6 - 12 
pack of Emmaus notecards, and our Rada 
cutlery.  See any guild member for 

whatever you need. 

 

Upcoming Meetings 
We meet the second Wednesday of each 
month at 9:00 a.m. in the school cafeteria.  
Please join us on February 9 and March 9 

as we continue to plan future events for 
2022.  Bring your ideas! 
 

Barb Kanning, Secretary 

Women’s Guild 

Once again, pray for your church, your school and the leaders involved in this process.  If you have 

names of potential candidates, please feel free to complete one of the forms that will be in the rear 

of the sanctuary, beginning on Sunday February 6, 2022.  This is a very aggressive schedule and 

process.  We need your prayers to help us, under the guidance of the Holy Spirit, to succeed.   

Thank you and pray Emmaus…pray.   

               William Bradley, Jr., Chair 



God in Man Made Manifest 

The season of Epiphany focuses on how God was made manifest in the flesh of Jesus. The church spends time 
hearing of the miracles, signs, and wonders of Jesus in the world. And this made plain to all that Jesus really is 
who He said He was. He is the Second Person of the Holy Trinity, the only begotten Son of the Father, in the 
flesh. For “the Word became flesh and dwelt among us” (John 1:14). 

It is revealed for all the world to see that Jesus is God in the flesh. It is made manifest by 
His words and His work, by what He said and by what He did. And these belong together, 

for “the Word became flesh and dwelt among us.” Jesus is the Word and will of God in the 

flesh, that is, He is the walking, talking enactment of God’s Word. 

It is no different for us. We are called not just to believe in God in hearts but also to trust 

in God in word and deed. As James wrote: “But be doers of the word, and not hearers 
only, deceiving yourselves” (James 1:22), and again, “What good is it, my brothers, if 

someone says he has faith but does not have works? … So also faith by itself, if it does not 
have works, is dead. … Show me your faith apart from your works, and I will show you my 
faith by my works. … For as the body apart from the spirit is dead, so also faith apart from 

works is dead” (James 2:14, 17–18, 26). 

Our faith is lived out in works for our neighbor. Our trust in the Word and will of God is 

lived out not in word only but also in deed and in truth. In other words, the Epiphany of 
the Lord creates in us an epiphany of our faith in our works of obedience to God who 
commanded them. By this, our faith is made manifest to the world. It is, as Luther wrote 

of faith:  

Faith is a divine work in us. It changes us and makes us to be born anew of God 
(John 1). It kills the old Adam and makes altogether different people, in heart and 

spirit and mind and powers, and it brings with it the Holy Spirit. 

Oh, it is a living, busy, active, mighty thing, this faith. And so it is impossible for it 

not to do good works incessantly. It does not ask whether there are good works to 
do, but before the question rises, it has already done them, and is always at the 

doing of them. 

He who does not these works is a faithless man. He gropes and looks about after 
faith and good works and knows neither what faith is nor what good works are, 

though he talks and talks, with many words about faith and good works. 

Faith is a living, daring confidence in God’s grace, so sure and certain that a man 
would stake his life on it a thousand times. This confidence in God’s grace and 

knowledge of it makes men glad and bold and happy in dealing with God and all His 
creatures. And this is the work of the Holy Spirit in faith. Hence a man is ready and 
glad, without compulsion, to do good to everyone, to serve everyone, to suffer 

everything, in love and praise to God, who has shown him this grace. 

And thus it is impossible to separate works from faith, quite as impossible as to 

separate burning and shining from fire. Beware, therefore, of your own false notions 
and of the idle talkers, who would be wise enough to make decisions about faith and 

good works, and yet are the greatest fools. (Preface to the Book of Romans) 

Stewardship Minute             February 2022 
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Attendance  

Date Worship PS-Gr. 8 
High School/Adult 

Bible Class 

12/1 44 Mid-Week Advent 

12/5 99 5 38 

012/8 37 Mid-Week Advent 

12/12 134 5 33 

12/15 16 Mid-Week Advent 

12/19 120 NR 33 

12/24 107 Christmas Eve 

12/825 55 Christmas Day 

12/26 59 Classes did not meet. 

1/2 95 Classes did not meet. 

1/9 94 Classes did not meet. 

1/16 75 8 18 

1/23 81 0 19 

1/30 173 9 45 

So, then, let our faith be active by God’s power in the Word through the Holy Spirit. And let 

then our faith be made manifest to the world by what this faith does: serving our neighbor – in 

church, in the family, and society – with the works of faith in time, talents, and treasures.  

Each month, the LCMS Synod Office writes Stewardship newsletter articles for congregations to use. 

Thank You! 
We would like to express our heartfelt gratitude for the outpouring of generosity and en-
couragement we have received during our time at Emmaus, especially during this Advent 
and Christmas season.  You have allowed Adam the opportunity to grow during his times 

of study, always being encouraging while offering much appreciated advice and com-
ments for continued growth.  You have also welcomed our family and been patient and 

accepting of us as we make our way through this experience and teach our kids to love 
God as you our family at Emmaus does.  We are overwhelmed by your generosity, and 

thank God for each and every one of you.   

              In Christ,  

              Adam Baumann 

Yummy Cookies 

Share some of these delicious cookies 
with your neighbor! 

You will need: 

• One 6-ounce package of semi-
sweet chocolate chips 

• One 6-ouce package of 
butterscotch morsels 

• 1/4 cup peanut better 

• 4 cups Rice Krispies 

Melt the chocolate, butterscotch and 
peanut butter in double boiler.   

Stir well until blended.   

Add Rice Krispies.   

Drop by spoonfuls onto waxed paper.   

Let stand until cool and firm. 

Enjoy! 

Membership Changes 
There have been no membership changes 

since the December/January newsletter. 
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UPCOMING 

DATES TO 

REMEMBER 
 

Friday, February 4 

Chapel Family Day 

 

Friday, February 11 

Giving Friday 

 
Friday, 

February 18 

Teacher In-Service 
NO School 

E-Learning Day 
 

Monday, 
February 21 

Presidents’ Day 
NO School 

E-Learning Day 
 

Friday, February 25 

Spirit Day 
Wonders of Winterim 

4:00-6:00 p.m. 
 

Friday, March 4 

Chapel Family Day 
 

Friday, 
March 11 

Giving Friday 
End of 3rd Qtr. 

 

      Emmaus School News 

 

Winterim 

Every winter, Emmaus students engage in two 
weeks of Project-Based Learning.  Project-Based 
learning is a student-centered instructional strategy that 

involves a dynamic classroom approach in which it is 
believed that students acquire a deeper knowledge 

through active exploration of real-world challenges and 
problems.  This year's theme is "He's Got the Whole World 
in His Hands".  This year, Winterim will be on February 15 

through February 25.  Students will spend every afternoon 
working on their projects.  The Wonders of Winterim is on 

Friday, February 25 from 4 PM  to 6 PM.  At the Wonders 

of Winterim, projects will be on display for everyone to see! 

 

National Lutheran Schools Accreditation 

Emmaus is accredited through the Indiana Department of 

Education.  The IDOE requires a school improvement 
plan.  Emmaus uses National Lutheran Schools' 
Accreditation to meet this requirement.  The school is 

currently going through the re-accreditation process led 
by Miss. Schoof and Mrs. Winsemann.  Parents, School 
Board members, faculty, and staff are serving on 

committees to assess various areas of our 
school.  Examples include topics such as instruction and 

physical plan among others. 

 

Lutheran Schools' Week 

The students, faculty, and staff of Emmaus celebrated 
Lutheran Schools' Week from January 24 through 

January 30.  There were a multitude of activities including 
special dress days, Science Central presentations, a 
special creation activity led by Pastor Olsen, and an all-

school pep rally.  The week-long celebration all the ways 
the Lord has blessed our school family.  Emmaus is a 

special place indeed! 
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Preschool News 

Registration for 2022
-2023 
Preschool Registration is 

open!  We re excited that 
we have opened up 

Preschool Registration for the 2022-23 

school year.  If you now someone who is 
interested in our Preschool or Pre-

Kindergarten programs, please have 
them contact Joann Olsen.   We have 
full and half-day options available.  If 

new applicants apply to Preschool before 
March 1, their application fee is free   - 
a savings of $100.00!  Spread the word 

about our Preschool!  Its’ a great place 
to learn about Jesus and get ready for 

Kindergarten! 
 

BoxTops 
Do you remember the old Box Tops?  
You can still help us earn free money.  
Just look for the Box Tops for Education 

app in Google Play or the Apple app 
store, download the app and take a 

picture of your receipts within 14 days 
of your purchases and your Box Tops 
will be automatically sent to Emmaus 

Lutheran.  In the past, we have made 

between $800-$1,000 per year!  If you 
need help setting the app up on your 

phone be sure to find Joann Olsen on 
Sunday morning for help! 
 

Pre-School Reaccreditation 
Have you ever wanted to know more 
about our Preschool? Or have you 

wanted to help Preschool with 
something, but only have limited time?  
Well, this is your chance!  We re getting 

ready to go through the reaccreditation 
process and we need some congregation 

members to hep us with our self-study.   

On Saturday, February 26, from 9:30 
a.m.– Noon we will be working on the 

self-study and I need congregation 
members to help!  Breakfast and 

childcare will be provided!  Let Mrs. 
Olsen know by Sunday, February 20, if 

you would like to help!  

In Christ’s Service, 

Joann Olsen 
Emmaus Lutheran Preschool Director 

2020 Year-End Statements 
The 2020 Contribution Statements that 
were not picked up were mailed on January 
25th.  Please be sure to review your 

statement and contact the church office by 

Friday, February 25, with any questions. 

          Thank you! 

 

2022 Offering Envelopes 

New offering envelopes are available for 

2022, if you’ve not already picked them up.    
Please note:  Some of you have a new 

envelope number, so be sure you are 
using your 2022 envelopes so that we 
can record your contributions correctly! 

Thank you for your assistance! 
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7Each one must give as he has 
decided in his heart, not 
reluctantly or under compulsion, 
for God loves a cheerful giver. 
8And God is able to make all 

grace abound to you, so that 
having all sufficiency in all 
things at all times, you may 
abound in every good work. 

2 Corinthians 9:7-8 

 

 

The Financial Report will not be available online. 



Religious Liberty: Free to be Faithful:  A religious liber-

ty education and awareness campaign from The Lutheran 

In response to increasing intrusions by government in the realm of the church, 
the LCMS launched this "Free to be Faithful" campaign in September 2012 to 
educate and move people to take informed action to protect religious freedom 

and all the cultural issues that pertain to it: the definition of marriage, the work of social service 
organizations, confessing the faith in the public square, aspects of the Health and Human Services 
mandate and the like.  The website is:  www.lcms.org/freetobefaithful.   

Topics covered include:  responses from our Synodical president on Planned Parenthood 
controversy, The Boy Scouts of America and the recent Supreme Court rulings, as well as many 
others.  Stay informed about these and many other events that affect the religious liberties of 
Emmaus Lutheran, as well as Christians all across our nation. 
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dle School Bridge Building Contest on Feb. 

19. This competition challenges students in 
the areas of engineering, design, science, 

and creativity. Prizes will be provided by 
DiscoverE Committee. Registration is 8:30 
AM, and the contest to start following regis-

tration (approximately 9:30 AM). Learn 
more at https://www.clhscadets.com/

apps/pages/Bridge-Competition.  

Concordia names new boys & girls tennis 
coach  -  Concordia Lutheran High School 

has named Steve Beier as the new boys and 
girls tennis coach. Beier has been the direc-

tor of tennis at the Fort Wayne Country 
Club for the past 37 years. He played four 
years of high school tennis at Homestead 

High School and four years of Division 1 
college tennis at Bowling Green State Uni-
versity. He has written two books on the 

game of tennis, and numerous articles for 
different periodicals. His passion is to apply 

biblical principles to the game of tennis so 
that his players can learn life skills from 

tennis skills 

Senior wins JA Essay Contest  -  Senior 
Shazaly Musa has been announced as the 

winner of the Junior Achievement Essay 
Contest. He wrote about wanting to be a 

Business Analyst and will be honored later 

this semester.  

Concordia Lutheran 

High School News 

Come and see “Joseph” at CLHS  -  Join 

CLHS for “Joseph and the Amazing Techni-
color Dreamcoat” on February 25 & 26 at 

7:30 p.m. and February 27 at 2:00 p.m. 
One of the most enduring shows of all time, 
“Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor 

Dreamcoat” is the Biblical story of Joseph, 
his father Jacob, eleven brothers and the 
coat of many colors. Preorder tickets at 

https://www.clhscadets.com/apps/pages/

theatre-productions.  

Middle School Bridge Building Contest 

on Feb. 19  -  Concordia Lutheran High 

School will host the annual DiscoverE Mid-
dle School Bridge Building Contest on Feb. 
19. This competition challenges students in 

the areas of engineering, design, science, 
and creativity. Prizes will be provided by 
DiscoverE Committee. Registration is 8:30 

AM, and the contest to start following regis-
tration (approximately 9:30 AM). Learn 

more at https://www.clhscadets.com/

apps/pages/Bridge-Competition.  

Middle School Bridge Building Contest 

on Feb. 19  -  Concordia Lutheran High 
School will host the annual DiscoverE Mid-

https://www.clhscadets.com/apps/pages/Bridge-Competition
https://www.clhscadets.com/apps/pages/Bridge-Competition
https://www.clhscadets.com/apps/pages/theatre-productions
https://www.clhscadets.com/apps/pages/theatre-productions
https://www.clhscadets.com/apps/pages/Bridge-Competition
https://www.clhscadets.com/apps/pages/Bridge-Competition
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Moving? 
Please be sure to notify the Church Office of 

your new address, so that we can keep our 
records up to date.  This will help save mon-

ey on postage when we need to mail something to you.  

Thanks for your cooperation! 

Going to the Hospital? 
If you know in advance that you are sched-

uled for a hospital stay, please call the 
church office so that we can include you in our prayers.  If 
you are admitted unexpectedly, please be sure to have a 

family member or friend call and inform us.  The voice mail 
on the phone system is “on” 24 hrs. a day, seven days a 

week, so please call any time! 

Newsletter Deadline:   
Monday, March 29, 2021 

Please take note of the deadline for submit-
ting information for the April/May 2021 

newsletter.   Information can be mailed or 
dropped off at the church office, faxed to 
(260) 459-7766, or e-mailed to: 

dheeren@emmausfortwayne.org.  Thank you! 

2020-2021 
Officers, Board Chairmen  

& Head Elders of   
Emmaus Lutheran Church 

President:   
Vacant 

Vice-President:   
William E. Bradley, Jr. 

Secretary:   
Dr. David Reichwage 

Treasurer:   
Paul Stockinger 

Business Manager:   
Diana Greener 

Board of Outreach:   
Vacant 

Board of Christian Service: 
Peggy Kreigh 

Board of Christian Education:   
Miriam Lunz 

Board of Finance:   
Vacant 

Board of Parish Publicity  
& Promotion:   

Vacant 

Board of Properties:   
Chris Durlacher 

Emmaus School Board:   
Eric Schmidt 

Emmaus Principal:   
Keith Martin 

Emmaus Foundation:   
Philip LaBrash, Kenneth Scrogham, and 

Rev. Olsen 

Board of Elders:   
James Heeren, Chairman 

Robert Barkdull, Jerry Lunz, Rodney 
Peters, David Rosenkoetter, William G. 

Schmidt, and Jesse Steinbacher 
Pastor: 

Rev. Roy C. Olsen, III 



O u r  M i s s i o n  S t a t e m e n t  

Empowered by God’s gift of never-
ending love in Word and Sacrament 
and responding to the forgiveness 
won for us by Jesus Christ on the 
cross, the mission of the family of 

Emmaus Lutheran is to 
COURAGEOUSLY CONFESS CHRIST 

through worship, life together, 
teaching and service. 

Worship Schedule 
Sunday Mornings 

 

9:00 a.m. Worship Service 

Holy Communion will be  
celebrated on the 1st thru 4th 
Sundays.  Matins Service will 
be held on the 5th Sunday of 

the month. 
 

Sunday School & Adult Bible 

Classes meet after the  

worship service. 

We invite you to join us as we 
study and learn God’s Word.  

We have classes for all ages  -  
infants, grade school, high 

school and adults. 
 

Midweek Lent Services 

Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. 
March 9—April 6  
(more info on pg. 3) 

8626 Covington Road, Fort Wayne, IN  46804 
Phone:  260-459-7722     FAX:  260-459-7766 

www.emmausfortwayne.org 

Rev. Roy C. Olsen, III, Pastor 
revolsen@emmausfortwayne.org 

Darlene Heeren, Church & Preschool Secretary 
dheeren@emmausfortwayne.org 

Church Office Hours: 
Mon. - Thurs. 8:00 a.m. - 4:15 p.m.; Fri. 8:00 a.m. - Noon 

Keith Martin, Principal 
E-mail:  kmartin@emmauslutheranfw.org 
Website:  www.emmauslutheranfw.org 

Diana Greener, School Secretary 
Teachers:   Amanda Dahnke, Michael Dahnke, Stacey Durlacher, 
Cassondra Gilliom, Meg MacKenzie, Faith Korte, Julie Mueller, Joann Olsen, 
Erin Schoof, David Stellwagen, Elizabeth Stockinger, and Kristen Winsemann 

Joann Olsen, Pre-School Director 
jolsen@emmauslutheranfw.org 

Emmaus Lutheran 
Church, School & Preschool 


